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Transit Operations Advisory Committee Minutes

March 20, 2019

  CITY OF BELLEVILLE

TRANSIT OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF March 20, 2019 MEETING
A meeting of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee was held on Wednesday March 20, 2019 at 4:45 p.m. in the Transit Meeting Room at 400 Coleman Street (Transit Garage).  
ATTENDANCE

Councillor Bill Sandison
Councillor Paul Carr
Councillor Chris Malette

Dwain Hilts
Caitlin St. John 
Veronica Leonard

Carol Feeney 

REGRETS
Fred Pollitt

STAFF PRESENT

Joseph Reid , General Manager – Transportation and Operations Services 

Paul Buck, Manager – Transit Services
1. CALL TO ORDER

Chair Councillor Bill Sandison called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m.  

2.        DISCLOSURE OR PECUNIARY INTEREST

None
3.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES
3.1
Minutes of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee Meeting held on February 20, 2019 had been circulated. 
RESOLUTION

“That the minutes from February 20, 2019 have been reviewed and can be received and accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee.”

Moved by Councillor Paul Carr   
 

Seconded by Councillor Chris Malette 

                                      - CARRIED -

4.
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

None
5.
DEPUTATIONS
None
6.
CORRESONDENCE
An emailed letter from Liz Roberts was sent to Councillor Malette.  The letter brought forward concerns Ms. Roberts has with Belleville Transit.
RESOLUTION

“That the letter be received and Transit staff be directed to send Ms. Liz Roberts a response.”

Moved by Carol Feeney   
 

Seconded by Councilor Chris Malette  

                                      - CARRIED -

7.
REPORTS
7.1
Transit Ridership to Date:  Report MT-2019-TAC-03 

            Transit staff reported the ridership numbers for February, noting a slight decrease in ridership.  The decrease can be directly contributed to the very poor weather experienced in February resulting in the Loyalist College being closed on two occasions, and people staying home on extreme cold days.

RESOLUTION

“That Report MT-2019-TAC—03 be received and accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee.”
Moved by Councillor Paul Carr   
 

Seconded by Councilor Chris Malette  

                                      - CARRIED -

7.2
Capital Projects Update – Report MT-2019-TAC-04
Staff report was reviewed and discussed by the committee.  Updates provided on Bus Stop Accessibility Upgrades, Farebox Upgrades, 400 Coleman Addition, Smart bus CONSAT program, the Pantonium Scheduling Project and the new Maintenance Vehicle. 

RESOLUTION

“That Report MT-2019-TAC-04 be received and accepted by the Transit Advisory Committee.”

Moved by Carol Feeney    
 

Seconded by Councillor Paul Carr   

                                      - CARRIED –

7.3  Ward 2 Service Review – Survey Questions
       The Committee reviewed the survey questions brought forward by Transit Staff and discussed options and wording.  
RESOLUTION

“That the Survey be approved with amendments and forwarded with a staff report to Council for further action.”

Moved by Councillor Paul Carr  
 

Seconded by Councillor Bill Sandison  

                                      - CARRIED –

7.4 Ward 2 – Discussion of Meeting with Deseronto Transit 
Transit Staff presented a verbal review of the discussion held on March 20, 2019 with Deseronto Transit regarding their ability to provide transit service to Ward 2.  Deseronto Transit advised that they are unable to provide regularly scheduled service to the area, but would be interested in assisting when they pass through on their regular routes.  
RESOLUTION

“That the verbal report be received.”

Moved by Councillor Paul Carr    
 

Seconded by Caitlin St. John   

                                      - CARRIED –

7.5 Review of Transit Fares for increase 
Transit Staff provided information on the fare rates in nearby transit locations as well as locations with similar service area size.  Changes to the fare rate will be provided to Council for Operating Budget Review April 2, 2019.
           RESOLUTION

“That the rate increase be accepted leaving Child Fares as they are, leaving Senior and Special cash fare at $2.25, all other fares follow as proposed.”

Moved by Councillor Chris Malette   
 

Seconded by Carol Feeney    

                                      - CARRIED –

7.6  Security at the Bus Terminal 
Transit Staff provided a verbal report regarding the additional security staff that was utilized for the time the terminal was used as a warming centre.  Staff also provided detail on the Operating budget request to increase security at the terminal, and that Transit and QSWC were working together to share the service and reduce costs.  

           RESOLUTION

“That the verbal report form staff be accepted.”

Moved by Councillor Chris Malette    
 

Seconded by Councillor Bill Sandison    

                                      - CARRIED –

8.
NEW BUSINESS AND INFORMATION MATTERS
Transit Staff advised that the opportunity to purchase used buses from OC Transpo was no longer an option.  The City of Ottawa has decided to attempt and sell the buses in one large lot.  Transit staff will continue to source other opportunities.        

10.
NEXT MEETING

April 10, 2019.  4:45 PM in the Transit Meeting Room at 400 Coleman Street.
11.
ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Councillor Paul Carr
Seconded by Caitlin St. John  
THAT the March 20, 2019 meeting of the Transit Operations Advisory Committee adjourn.

- CARRIED -     
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